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Operational Advice Notice  

United Airlines Aircraft Hangar- Stands 

703/704 

 
It is the responsibility of all employers to ensure that relevant OANs are brought to the 
attention of their staff. However, individuals remain responsible for their own actions 
and those who are in any doubt should consult their Supervisor or Manager. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

1. Introduction 

 

                 

 

This Operational Advice Notice has been written to give all airside road users notice that United 

Airlines have taken ownership of the hangar TBN (the old BMI hangar behind Stand 703).  

 

To this end, driving onto or across Stand 703 and 704 is not permitted by any vehicles other 

than those operated by United Airlines, or those that have received permission from United 

Airlines.  

 

For those vehicles wishing to access CP12 from the maintenance area, they are to follow the 

existing procedures and wait at the G4S holding point until instructed by the G4S guard to 

proceed to lane 2. The HAL security officer will liaise with the G4S guard ensuring that lane 2 

is vacant. Drivers will ensure that it is safe to proceed by observing merging traffic from 

the landside lane. 
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Any unauthorised vehicles crossing Stands 703 and 704 will be reported to the Airside Safety 

Team and investigated in accordance with HAL procedures.  

 

2. Enquiries  

Campus Security Duty Manager: 07836380369 

Airport Operation Centre (APOC): 02087456024 

Airfield Operations: 02087456459 

Airfield Duty Manager: 02087456459 

Emergency Assistance: 222 (Landline) 02087591212 (Mobile) 

 

3. References  

OSI_005 Vehicles and Equipment Airside - Operations 

OSI_087 Management of Airside Infractions 

 

 


